
The special meeting of Newbury Township Trustees was called to order at 6:00 PM, July 26, 2017, with 
Glen Quigley, Bill Skomrock, Jr. and Jan Blair present. 
 
This meeting was to discuss repairs to township owned cemeteries. 
 
Helen Wildermuth from Stonehugger Cemetery Restoration, Inc. was in attendance.  She had prepared 
quotes totaling $164,000.00 for restoration of Munn, Center and South cemeteries. 
 
The differences between restoration and preservation were discussed, along with algae removal and how 
much needed or should be removed.  Also discussed was the method of removal and repairs.   
 
No decision was made and more questions need to answered before a commitment will be made. 
 
 
Warrants approved by signing prior to or at this Meeting: 
 
 
 
Purchase Orders approved by signing prior to or at this meeting: 
 
 
 
Blanket Purchase Orders approved by signing prior to or at this meeting: 
 
 
Motion to adjourn was made at 6:45 PM by Mr. Skomrock and 2nd by Mr. Quigley, and a unanimous 
affirmative vote by all. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  __________________________________      

Glen Quigley - Chairman  William Skomrock, Jr.- Vice Chairman 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 

 Jan Blair     Marcia Mansfield – Fiscal Officer 


